
2/11/89 

Dear ;lark, 

Minks for your loter 

Uou sure are a faint worked to bo nearly ready to start writing your thesis. 
Good luck wi:;11 it. 	

and 
I've not tried to keep up with the doctors ad nurses. .Nost I hoard Humes was 

at a Detroit hospital. Probably gave its mu when he testified to H3CA. No word on 
Boswell since I know ho was in private practise in -,'ethescia. 

ituite mono time agin I heard that Bowron had returned to England. 
111:Ale the other nurse, Stencheliffe, would do and be easier to locate? 
If I remember her name correctly. 

i4opo, never met your granparents. Glad you grandmother is still alive and 
friends with the rabbi who was u dear friend of r.or youth and util,. is. 

Good luck! 

1  r /.1.(t 

I ( 



February 7, 1989 
University of Rochester 
P.O. Box 30234 
Rochester, New York 14627 
(715274-3344 

Dear Mr. Weisberg, 

I am just writing to thank you for spending the afternoon with me last 

month. I greatly appreciated it and I enjoyed speaking to one of the 

forefathers of the Warren Report critics. I have followed up on a lot of 

what you said and have spoken to Robert Grodin, officially joined the 

Assassination Archives, and sent Chip Selby a request for a copy of his 

thesis. 

My thesis is going well and I expect to begin writing it very soon. I 

recently sent a letter to Bob Richter, the producer of NOVA, criticizing the 

program, Who Shot J.F.K.". If anything interesting turns up I will let you 

know. Do you know the whereabouts of any of the key individuals 

involved in the case, ie.. Parkland doctors, Bethesda staff, etc? I am 

presently trying to locate Nurse Diana Bowron, who is somewhere in 

England. I have friends there who are looking for her and hopefully 

something will come up. 

By the way, I spoke to my Grandmother, Zelda Eichhorn, after we met 

and she has been friends with Rabbi Silver for fifty years. It is a small 

world, perhaps you might have even met my grandparents at some 

occasion in Florida. Please send my regards to your wife. I will send you a 

final copy of my thesis in May. Thanks again. 

dIzaic___,  Sincerely,  

y'le 
Mark S. Zai 


